
August 28, 2018 

 

The Winnebago County Board of Supervisors met in session at 9:00 A.M. August 

28, 2018 adjourned from August 21, 2018. 

Present:  Supervisors Jensvold, Durby and Stensrud 

Absent:   

On a motion by Jensvold and seconded by Durby the Supervisors moved to 

approve the minutes for the August 21, 2018 Board Meeting and approve the agenda for 

August 28, 2018.  All voted aye.  Motion carried. 

Julie Swenson, Treasurer discussed a County held tax certificate.  Chad Nordskog 

would like the deed to the property.  Nordskog will pay the current taxes due. On a motion 

by Durby and seconded by Jensvold the Supervisors moved to approve reassigning the 

tax certificate to Chad Nordskog and abate previous tax of $79.00.  All voted aye.  Motion 

carried. 

Scott Meinders, Engineer discussed secondary road matters. 

Kris Oswald, Drainage Clerk discussed drainage matters.  A new petition was filed 

for DD 1 Lat 4. 

There was discussion regarding an invoice for DD 14.  The Supervisors tabled 

further discussion until next week. 

On a motion by Durby and seconded by Stensrud the Supervisors moved to 

approve an estimate for DD 1 Sub 1.  All voted aye.  Motion carried. 

There was discussion regarding DD 5 Lat 5.  Elliott Evans is still waiting for the 

NRCS in Algona to approve a course of action.  The discussion will be revisited in a 

couple of months. 

On a motion by Jensvold and seconded by Durby the Supervisors moved to set a 

Public Hearing for new Master Matrix Buffalo 11 Site for Summit Pork II, LLP for 

September 18, 2018 at 9:00.  All voted aye.  Motion carried. 

On a motion by Stensrud and seconded by Durby the Supervisors moved to 

approve a fireworks permit for Iowa Farm Girl Weddings for September 22 & 23, 2018.  

All voted aye.  Motion carried. 

On a motion by Durby and seconded by Jensvold the Supervisors moved to 

appoint Darla Thompson to the County Planning and Zoning Board and the County 

Zoning Board of Adjustment.  All voted aye.  Motion carried. 

The session was adjourned until 9:00 A.M. September 4, 2018. 



 

__________________________ 
Mike Stensrud, Chairperson 

Attest:  _________________________ 
 Kris Oswald, Deputy Auditor 
 


